LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 17th JULY 2015
1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Ian Littlewood & David Smith.
 APOLOGIES
Samantha Brookes, Jeanette Evans, Michelle Kirk (EIA), & Tommy Hutchinson.
 MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING
Nothing to report.
TICKETING UPDATE
No representative available, but the following matters have arisen:
· The LDSA have had two requests with regard the procedure for disabled parking passes for the new season. Is there a new procedure?
· The Chairperson & Treasurer met with a ticket office staff member to discuss the ticket sales criteria that had been set for the recent bulk sale with no input from the LDSA. Why had the LDSA not been included in ticketing issues? We await an answer from Ticketing.
· A letter was forwarded to LPF with regard a complaint from a member about obtaining tickets. The ticket office is also aware.

· A meeting is required with regard the allocation of extra season tickets following the redevelopment of the main stand.

· Feedback was requested from a member with regard the overseas disabled ticketing telephone number. They spent six hours on the telephone, only to be told that it was a general enquiry line when they eventually got through. This has apparently been investigated and dealt with. It also appears that the local telephone number does work from abroad by inserting the international dialling code.
· A request for wheelchair and/or ambulant tickets when one or the other was not available was clarified by the LDSA and Ticketing. An overcharging issue on the bulk sale day was resolved too.
FUNDING UPDATE 
· There is one outstanding invoice to be dealt with.
EIA UPDATE

· Can a RADAR key facility be put in place at Anfield and the key held by a steward? The LDSA are also to request locks to be put on all disabled toilets with RADAR key entry being provided.
MEMBERSHIP
· Membership numbers are 219 to date.
· A lengthy discussion was held with regard to controlling guest invitations at social events to prevent disabled members from missing out on their event. This is to be monitored once again at the next event. 

· Nominations have been sent out for anybody wishing to apply for a committee position. There are three positions, and all three current members are actively applying for re-election. Any replies to be sent in by the date set on the applications. 
SOCIAL UPDATE/PODCAST
· Upcoming events were discussed including a ladies event in the near future. Feedback to be requested via e-mail and our social media sites.
· The Christmas Party was discussed with various acts and entertainment being considered. The Social Officer is to progress this and feedback to the committee.
· The Membership Officer is to prepare a PODCAST in the very near future.
DEVELOPMENT & COMMUNICATIONS
No update was available due to the DCO being absent through illness.
· An update on the new newsletter was requested. The newsletter team to give an update at the next meeting, both of them were currently not available at this meeting.

AOB

· LPF recently attended an end of season review with Merseyside Police. The LDSA appear to have been overlooked for this. No further details were released at this time of what was discussed, we await feedback.
·  The LDSA welcomes the news of the mandatory inclusion of Disability Officers in the new UEFA licensing regulations. We would expect clubs to consult with the LDSA with regards this.
· The Accessible Sports Ground Bill had its 2nd reading passed in the House of Lords this morning and has progressed to the next stage, we await an outcome.
· The CAFE conference is to be held on 30th and 31st October in Paris at the Stade de France. The LDSA have applied to send a member, and after applying hope to receive a bursary to cover most expenses.
· New letterheads have finally been produced as per the club’s guidelines. We discussed a method of getting these bulk printed.
· The LDSA wish to extend their sympathies to the family of Brian Hall who passed away last night. A card is to be sent from the committee and members.
NEXT MEETING
Friday 7th August 2015. The relevant lounge has been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 931. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.

